HEREFORD CITY COUNCIL

HEREFORD CITY COUNCIL
                                   PLANNING AND HIGHWAYS COMMITTEE

MINUTES
OF THE MEETING OF THE PLANNING AND HIGHWAYS COMMITTEE
HELD AT THE TOWN HALL, HEREFORD

on Wednesday 16th December   2015 AT 6.00 PM

PRESENT –
Councillors Sharon Michael, Marcelle Lloyd-Hayes, Mark Dykes, Jim Kenyon, 

Paul Stevens, Kath Hey, Len Tawn,  
OFFICER ATTENDING –  
Steve Kerry, Town Clerk
P102    APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE



Sue Boulter Mark Mansel, Laura Hall 
P094
APPOINTMENT OF SUBSTITUTES

Mark Dykes for Mark Mansel, Jim Kenyon for Sue Boulter
P095
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST





153396  Jim Kenyon




153430 Marcelle Lloyd-Hayes
P096
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING OF THE COMMITTEE
The minutes of the meeting of 25th November were agreed as an accurate record and signed accordingly by the Chairman.
P097     DISTRICT COUNCIL MEMBERS:

RESOLVED that it be noted that the participation of those City Councillors who are also members of the County of Herefordshire District Council in both the debate and any subsequent vote on matters contained in the agenda was on the basis that the views expressed were preliminary views taking account of the information currently available to the City Council.  City Council members who are also District Councillors reserved their final views on the applications until they were in full possession of all relevant information both for and against.
PO98   POLICY ISSUES

Following discussion about the Area Plan the Clerk was asked to write to the new Assistant Director for Planning, expressing concern at the slow pace of responses and progress, and to invite neighbouring Parishes to give an initial expression of any specific concerns or issues they wish to see included.

Also discussed, Eastern Crossing, HMO’s Policy, Brownfield Sites, all in area plan   enforcement,
P099
APPLICATIONS FOR PLANNING PERMISSION 


            

It was RESOLVED 

That the applications noted in the attached table, and the licensing matters attached with the responses of the City Council be agreed and forwarded to the Planning Authority by the Clerk.

P100
CORRESPONDENCE


The Clerk confirmed he had received assurance from the new Assistant Director for Planning that the issues raised about enforcement on the Victoria House site were being actively investigated, although there was no outcome to report yet. There appear to be three violations, of planning law regarding the car wash, of conservation rules regarding the destruction of trees and of wildlife conservation law regarding the destruction of nesting habitat.


Councillor Stevens reported his concern at the garish repainting of the Spread Eagle PH, which is a listed building. It is understood that Herefordshire Council are taking some action over this.  He also reported that he and the Chairman would be meeting the MP shortly to press for progress on the eastern river crossing.


It was agreed that the Clerk would ask the Enforcement Team from Herefordshire Council planning to attend our next meeting.


P101
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


Wednesday 13th January at 6 pm at the Town Hall.
Signed ……………………………………….

Date …………………………………………….

There being no other business the Chairman,  declared the meeting closed at 7:40
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